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Our Lady of the Valley Church   
630 Valley Road - Wayne - New Jersey - 07470 - www.olvwayne.org 

973-694-4585 

 

 

Sacrament of  Reconciliation   
Saturdays 4:00-4:30pm 

 
Sacraments of  Baptism,  

Marriage & Personal  
Appointments 

 
Please call the Parish Office 

Schedule of  Masses 
Weekdays 

 Monday - Saturday 7:30am 
Weekends 

Saturday: 5:00pm 
Sunday: 8:00am, 10:00am 

  and 12:00 Noon  
 

“The Church is Holy, not just because all are welcome. 
The Church is Holy, because all belong.”  

Timothy M. Matovina  
University of Notre Dame 

(paraphrased by Pope Francis at General Audience) 

           December 25, 2016  
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Rev. Peter VB. Wells , Pastor  
973 -694 -4585, Ext 7246  

VonBreton@aol.com  
 

Rev. Peter Filipkowski, Parochial Vicar  
973 -694 -4585, Ext 7204  

 

Rev. Michael Lee, Chaplain at De Paul High School  
Fr.MichaelLee@dpchs.org  

 

Deacon Vincent Cocilovo  
vcocilovo@olvwayne.org  

 

Sister Dorothy Dee, SSJ,  Pastoral Associate  
Adult Formation/Ministry of Consolation  
Ext. 7245 -   SrDorothy@olvwayne.org  

 

 Elaine George, Parish Secretary  
Ext. 7200 -  Secretary@olvwayne.org  

 

Barbara Mennella Office Assistant  
Ext 7203 - reception@olvwayne.org  

 

Judi Cocilovo, Director of Faith Formation / Youth  
Ext. 7208 -  jcocilovo@olvwayne.org  

 

John Peragallo III, Director of Music Ministry  
John@peragallo.com  

 

Irene Luberto, Parish Financial Administrator  
Ext. 7243 -  finance@olvwayne.org  

 

TRUSTEES OF THE PARISH  
Marie Armenio  

mrarmenio@olvwayne.org  
Mark Peischl  

mark.peischl@gmail.com  
Michael Renaldo (Trustee Emeritus)  

Weekend of December 31-January 1: 
Our Lady of the Valley 
5:00pm Father  Michael Lee 
10:00am Father  Peter Filipkowski 
12:00noon Father  Peter Filipkowski 
Holy Cross 
5:00pm Father  Peter Wells 
10:00am Father  Peter Wells 

Our Parish is Served By Weekly Mass Intentions  

Presider Schedule 

Weekend Collection 

Christmas ð December 25, 2016  

The Sanctuary Lamp, which burns near the tabernacle, in 
church and is the reminder of our Lordõs presence in the 
Most Holy Eucharist, will burn in loving memory of: 
 

Gennaro Carpenito  
 
 

Also, the altar bread and wine, which will become the Holy 
Body and Precious Blood of our Lord, was given in memory 
of Gennaro from his loving family. 

Weekly Remembrance 

 
Monday, December 26 

 
7:30am 

 
Sam Giannini 
 

Tuesday, December 27 7:30am For the People 

Miraculous Medal Novena to follow Mass on Tuesday  
 

Wednesday, December 28 7:30am Mary & Armond Marinaro 

Thursday, December 29 7:30am For the People 

Friday, December 30 7:30am  For the People 

Saturday, December 31 7:30am For the People 
 

 5:00pm Frances Curcio 

Raymond Catanzaro 

Frank Pascrell Jr.                     

(Special Intention)                                         

Sunday, January 1   

 10:00am Alfred Toscani 

Vincent Roppatte 
 12:00pm Esperance Pinto 

Joseph Ackaway 

 
Weekend Collection:  
December 18, 2016 

 
Totals unavailable at time of  printing.  
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Faith Formation  

òIs anyone among you suffering?  They should prayéIs    
anyone among you sick?  They should summon the     

presbyters of the church, and they should pray over them 
and anoint them with oil in the name of the Lord.ó  

(James 5:13,14) 
Pray for the Sick: 

 

Joseph Brucato Jr., Carol Brugaletta, Father Michael 
Burke, Louis Caprio, Ralph Cicetti, Robert Darpino, 
Carole DeSimone, Flo Felano, Josephine Ganz, John 

Giannini., Dave Hesson, Marie Liffers, Mary Maksuta, 
 Gloria Minnocci, James Murray, Michael Renaldo, 
 Ann Russo, Kristen Sedlacik, Michael Waldinger 

 
Indeed for your faithful, Lord, 

Life is changed not ended, 
And when this earthly dwelling turns to dust, 

An eternal dwelling is made ready for them in heaven. 
  

Pray for the Dead: 

 Mrs. Fay Rusconi 

Mother of the Reverend Monsignor Richard A. Rusconi  

 Deacon Edward Whelan, Jr. 

 
 

Parish’s Sacramental and Prayer Life Giving Tree Update  

Grades 1-8: 
Sunday, January 22 

8:30-9:45 and 10:30-11:45 
 

Monday, January 23 
7:00-8:15pm 

Confirmation I:  
Sunday, January 8 
9:30amñ11:30am 

 
Confirmation II:  
Sunday, January 8 
1:15pmñ2:45pm 

Confirmation II Parents  

All Confirmation II parents:  Please be aware there 
will be a mandatory meeting for    Parents of    Con-
firmation II students (2nd year) on Sunday, January 
8, 2017.  
 
At least one parent is required to attend in order to 
pick up time sensitive materials for the upcoming Sac-
rament of Confirmation.  
 
We ask that you please be in Father Rugel Hall at 
2:15. The meeting will last approximately 30 minutes 
and students will be dismissed into the hall from their 

classes at the end of the meeting. 

 

Thanks to the overwhelming response and  
generosity of this parish community, (yet again), the 
Giving Tree Ministry was able to collect 2,210  
individual gifts! (An increase of 110 from 2015).  We 
were  also able to add to the number of charities we 
donate to. 
 
This success would not have been possible  without 
the many helping hands who volunteered to help:   
Sharon's Elves, Confirmation Candidates, and our 
Head Elf ,Gary!  
 
The Knights of Columbus are humbled by your        
practical expressions of love and kindness. 
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The Sixteen Days of  Christmas?  

Yes, Virginia, there is a Santa Claus, and there is more to Christmas than just one day.  This year, in 

fact, because of the way the calendar falls, there are sixteen days of Christmas.  But what about the ‘Twelve 

Days of Christmas’ song with all the gifts you ask?  That was based upon the tradition of the Feast of      

Epiphany (The Feast of Three Kings) always being celebrated on January 6 as it is still done in some        

countries.  But in many countries,    including the United States, Epiphany is now celebrated on the Sunday 

following January 1, New Year’s Day and the Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God. 

 

This year because Christmas and New Years Day fall on Sundays, the Christmas season liturgically 

will be the shortest period of days that it can be.  Normally we would celebrate Holy Family on the Sunday 

between Christmas and New Year’s Day and the Baptism of the Lord on the Sunday following the Epiphany.  

This year if we did celebrate them all on Sundays we would be celebrating Christmas until almost the end of 

January.  Holy Family will be celebrated on Friday, December 30, Epiphany of the Lord be celebrated on    

January 7-8. 

 

The Christmas season liturgically will come to a close with the celebration of Evening Prayer on the 

Feast of the Baptism of Lord, that is, Monday, 9.   

 

For many years, the birthday of Jesus was celebrated on January 6, as some traditional carols and     

customs still suggest.  The English carol “The Cherry Tree,” for example, has a verse in which Jesus says, 

“The sixth day of January my birthday shall be, when the stars and the elements shall tremble with glee.”   

 

Christmas, the Feast of Three Kings and the Baptism of the Lord are all Epiphanies.  All are           

manifestations of Jesus’ identity to the public.  On Christmas he is revealed to the lowly shepherds as the 

“King of the Jews.”  On Epiphany he is revealed to the gentile Magi as the King of the entire world.  With the 

Baptism of the Lord, God proclaims him the beloved Son before the witnesses to the baptism.   

 

Celebrate the sixteen days of Christmas to the fullest.  Celebrate with friends and family, with your 

family’s special recipes and treats and customs, with music and song. 

Father Wells   

    

 
This Christmas Season  let us  give and receive :  

Mercy, Love , & Compassion .  

 

Peace on Earth , Good Will to ALL people !  

 

Your Knights of Columbus wish all a  

safe and blessed Christmas Season.  
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O our new liturgical year has begun , new St.      
Josephõs Missals are available at a cost of $3 each 
from the Parish Center during the week. 
 

New Year’s Day 

The ladies from the OLV Cornerstone, cordially    
invite all women of the Parish to join us after Mass on 
the weekend of January 7 and 8, 2017.   
 
We will be serving coffee and in Father Rugel Hall 
and sharing some of the Blessings we have each     
received while attending our Annual Retreat.   
 
This year the retreat will be held on February 10 and 
11. 2017.  All ladies are welcome and encouraged to  
join with us on this fulfilling and edifying retreat.  
 
We will be raffling two tickets for  ladies from each 
Church to participate in this spiritual event at no cost.   
 
Please sign-up to participate in this raffle: The      
winning tickets will be drawn by the celebrant at the 
end of the final Mass, January 8.  
 
You need not be present to win. 
 
Name:_____________________ 
 
E-Mail Address___________________________ 
 
Phone No._________________________ 
 
Please submit the signed form to:     
 
Our Lady of the Valley Roman Catholic Church,  
630 Valley Road,  
Wayne, NJ 07470.  
 
For more information please call: 
Ruth Gerardino @ 973-978-7904   or   
Judi Meo @ 201-247-8175  
 
 
 

Women’s Cornerstone 
New Year’s Day 

 

Depending upon your age, you grew up calling    

January 1 by various names as part of our liturgical 

calendar:  Feast of the Circumcision or the World 

Day of Prayer for Peace.  In the reforms after the 

Second Vatican Council we returned to the ancient 

and original name for this day, Solemnity of Mary, 

Mother of God.  It is the oldest feast in honor of 

Mary on our calendar.   

 

While still in the midst of Christmas time, we cele-

brate Mary as the “Theotokos,” the “Mother of 

God.”  One of the outstanding characteristics of 

Mary is her willingness to know and do God’s will.  

While we would like to follow her example, we 

wonder how she was so sure of it.  The Gospel for 

the day gives us a clue.  She reflected on events that 

happened and were happening.  She meditated.  In 

our busy lives today, we often overlook meditation 

as a prayer.   

 

The Eucharist will be celebrated here at Our Lady of 

the Valley on Saturday evening, December 31 at 

5:00 p.m. and on Sunday, January 1 at 10:00 a.m. 

and 12:00 Noon.   

 
(There will NOT be an 8:00 a.m. Mass on January 1).   

St Joseph’s Missal 



6 

 

Spiritual Reflection  

 Giving & Receiving 

Have you ever worried about the gifts you give for Christmas? Well, not the gifts themselves but whether they 

will please the ones who receive them? 

For instance, what if the giftee forces a courtesy smile and says, “Oh it is just what I wanted,” or something 

similar? What if, later in the year, by accident, waiting for the person to answer their door which you have just 

knocked on, you glimpse the family rushing to bring your last year’s gift up from the basement and hang it up 

in the living room? 

So I used to keep second-guessing myself on every gift I shopped for. Look there, I would say, that is the   

perfect gift for this person, just right! But wait a minute, they don’t have a fireplace mantle to sit it on. Or, will 

it go with their décor? Or does he or she even like that kind of thing. Maybe I will look like a fool. Or, or, or, 

or. … 

That’s normal, isn’t it? Normal agonizing.       

 

A great friend of mine from South Africa helped me out with this dilemma. Kolile was his name (Ko-lée-leh, 

but pronounced with a click instead of the “K”*) and he told me, “You are trying to do someone else’s job. Do 

your own. Your task is to give the gift. Let them take care of receiving it.” 

He gave two examples. In Africa the women at the parish work for many days preparing a feast. All the food 

is beautiful, tasty, and set out perfectly. At last the day arrives, the doors open, and minutes later the whole 

presentation looks like plowed earth—the food picked over, the people happy but oblivious. This does not 

bother the women, he said. It is up to the people to receive it in whatever way seems right. The women’s part 

of the exchange is to make the gift ready, and they love doing it. 

Then he said, in his gruff but gracious way, that in his part of Africa it is the custom to bring a present to the 

person you are visiting. He and others walked the long journey to visit his father, who happened to love roast 

beef. Kolile brought along a big chunk of roast and put it on the table when they got there. His father said, no, 

thank you, I do not like that any more. 

Kolile was not bothered. “I did my part,” he said, “and my father did his.” All was well. 

So I began to choose gifts that just felt right for each person on my Christmas list. I did not worry and worry 

whether it would please them, I let the person fill my mind and when I saw something that matched my sense 

of them, I bought it. Without worry. Every gift did actually delight the one who received it, but that isn’t the 

point. My job was to open my heart and give. I let them take care of receiving it. 

Maybe this is what God does at Christmas. So many people do say “No thanks” to the Christ child. But the 

Christmas babe is not born in order to get accepted. He is the spilling over of God’s immense love for us. 

When God lets each of us into his mind, he senses that the baby Jesus is the perfect gift. 

Merry Christmas! 

 

http://liturgy.slu.edu/ChristmasA16/reflections_foley.html#footnote

